
Kirkbymoorside Town Council 

Information for the meeting on Monday 19 June 2023 

14. Development of Kirkbymoorside Cricket and Football club premises 

a. To receive correspondence from North Yorkshire Council on the latest position regarding the 

CIL funding application 

 

Date: Fri, 09 Jun 2023  

 

Dear Ms Bolland 

  

I am writing to update you on the latest position regarding your application for CIL funding 

which was recommended by the former Ryedale District Council. 

  

The Executive of the North Yorkshire Council is due to consider the requests for funding for you 

and other applicants at its meeting on 20 June 2023. A report is due to be published next Monday 

and will consist of a public report and a confidential appendix that will set out the rationale for 

the recommendation for the decision relating to your application. As a matter of courtesy I am 

sharing the recommendation of officers in that draft report. I would point out that the decision 

rests with the Executive and they will make that decision on 20 June. More information will be 

available in the report as to the nature of the recommendations etc and that report will be 

available on the public website on the evening of 12 June 2023. 

  

The report recommends that your request for grant funding is not supported. The 

recommendation in the report is that CIL is earmarked for school buildings works in the former 

Ryedale area. The report includes the following excerpt relating to your particular proposal :- 

  

High priority. Evidence of need. Strategic and NGB support. Would improve accessibility and 

provide facilities for women/girls. Deliverable. Match in place. Positive scheme but deemed 

lower priority. 

  

I am sure you are disappointed by this recommendation and the report also highlights that we 

would wish to work with you and others in order to progress the proposals where supported by 

looking at alternative funding sources. I also appreciate that you may well feel that you have 

carried out a significant amount of work in submitting your proposal and I am sorry if that is the 

case, particularly as the County Council had advised that that they did not believe the CIL grant 

programme should have been launched in the first place. 

  

I would ask that you await the report should you have any further questions and if there are any 

after that point then I will seek to answer them and / or pass them on to the appropriate 

colleagues. 

  

Regards 

  

Gary Fielding 

  

Corporate Director, Resources 

North Yorkshire Council 

b. To note the Executive of the North Yorkshire Council is due to consider the requests for 

funding at its meeting on 20 June 2023 

 


